The July meeting of the Upper Salford Board of Supervisors was brought to order by Chairman Poatsy at 7:30 p.m. Messrs. O'Donnell and Sacks were present, as well as the Township Solicitor, Stephen P. Imms, Jr.

The Board shared several **public announcements**:

- The first Concert in the Park was held on July 9<sup>th</sup> featuring the Little Red Rooster Band and was well attended. The next concert is scheduled for July 16<sup>th</sup> featuring The Mighty Manatees. August 6<sup>th</sup> will be Rollin' and Tumblin'.
- The Board of Supervisors has been meeting with representatives from the EPA and Schwenksville Water Authority to discuss Baghurst remediation efforts. The June 8<sup>th</sup> meeting was cancelled. There may be a July meeting later in the month.
- The 2020 Census, which began on April 1st, is currently taking place. Please continue to complete the Census.
- The Perkiomen Valley Library has opened for curbside pick-up only due to COVID-19. More information can be found on their website. Construction has been completed.
- The Perkiomen Watershed Conservancy Annual Stream Clean-Up has been rescheduled for October 31st beginning at Rahmer Park.
- The 59<sup>th</sup> Annual Philadelphia Folk Festival will be held virtually August 13-16, 2020. Unfortunately, they will not be on-site for this year's Festival due to COVID-19.
- Construction on Route 63 (Sumneytown Pike) is continuing and may possibly be completed by the end of 2020.

The following reports were presented for the month of June 2020: State Police, Upper Salford Volunteer Fire Company, Upper Salford Township Special Fire Police, Plymouth Community Ambulance Association, Harleysville Area EMS, Zoning Officer, Building Inspector, Park Board, Road Superintendent, and Solicitor.

Mr. O'Donnell and Secretary Shafer reported that the **Development of the New Website** is nearing completion by Stacie Slack of SSM Creative. The new website should be going live within the next week.

Mr. Poatsy reported that the design phase for the **Park to Perkiomen Trail Connector** is nearing completion. Bids for construction will be prepared and advertisement will begin as soon the NPDES permit is obtained. Mr. O'Donnell reported that there are NO TRESPASSING signs posted at the proposed site of the new trail.

**On a motion** made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. O'Donnell, the Board of Supervisors unanimously approved the bills for the month of July in the amount of \$125,869.80 for payment.

The receipts for the month of July totaled \$58,656.64.

The Treasurer's report as of July 14, 2020 noted the following amounts: total assets, \$9,025,817.11; total liabilities, \$776,132.28; total equity, \$8,249,684.83. Total liabilities and equity equal \$9,025,817.11.

**On a motion** made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. O'Donnell, the Board of Supervisors unanimously approved the minutes of the June 9, 2020 Board of Supervisors meeting, as submitted.

## Public Comments included:

- Shawn Lesitsky, Old Skippack Road, inquired if there has been any update on the traffic circle.
- Mr. Poatsy commented that the Red, White, and Blue parade was a success.
- Pat Hughes, Church Road, inquired if anyone has the local newspaper with the parade pictures.

**On a motion** made by Mr. O'Donnell and seconded by Mr. Sacks, the meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy B. Shafer Secretary